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What and Where Is This? 

 

The first person to correctly identify the scene in the photo above will be recognized as a truly 

perceptive scholar. Please send your response to: dahs19335@gmail.com.  

 

 

Access to “Then & Now” photo sequences 
You can see all of the “Then & Now” morphed photo sequences of local historic sites on our 

YouTube channel:  www.youtube.com/channel/UCIh25kTu3B_uVb6lhZku7mw. 

 

 

 

 

Downingtown Area Historical Society 

Hist-O-Gram 
Interesting local history, accessed from our archives 

www.downingtownareahistoricalsociety.org              

The past is never done. It is not even past--William Faulkner 
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What locals were talking about 67 years ago 
Noted below are items originally published in local newspapers in the early part of March 1950: 

¶ Members of the Downingtown branch of the NAACP attended a Downingtown School 

Board meeting to discuss planned elimination of segregation in the district’s two elementary 

schools. The board had decided in February to end segregated program with the closing of the 

1949-50 school year. The board also reviewed plans for the construction of an addition to the 

junior -senior high school (now the STEM Academy) on Manor venue, which would include 11 

classrooms, two industrial arts shops and a drafting classroom, a music room, and a faculty room  

¶ Six officials from Upper Uwchlan Township, who attended the convention of the 

Chester County Supervisors and Auditors, included Oscar Darlington, Edward Seaboldt, Frances 

Funderwhite, Herman Arters, Walter McCardell and Thomas Eastwood. 

¶ DHS cagers Jack Helm and Ron Hogg were named to the Suburban Conference’s 

Section Three all-star team. 

¶ Elected as officers of the Downingtown Branch of the Red Cross were: William Gibbs, 

chairman; Mrs. John Miller, vice chairman; Mrs. William Reed, secretary; and Mrs. William 

Mahood, treasurer.  

¶ Mrs. John Shrader, organist, presented a recital on the new organ at Glen Moore 

Methodist Church, where a pulpit also was being installed. 

¶ New officers of the Chester County Hospital’s Marshallton auxiliary  were Geraldine 

Coy, president; Mrs. John Chatley, vice president; Mrs. Guy Hayman, secretary; Mrs. Charles 

Tanguy, corresponding secretary; and Mrs. Fred Hoopes, treasurer.  

¶ Nancy Hope, Florence Smith, Rosalie Clinger and Joan Quartucci--students at Prospect 

School in the Upper Uwchlan School District--sang several songs at a meeting of the Lyndell 

Temperance League. 

¶ Elected as leaders of the Ladies Auxiliary of St. Anthony’s Lodge were Mrs. Samuel 

Mento, president; Margaret Sciarretta, vice president; Mrs. Joseph Mento, secretary; and 

Florence Mascherino, treasurer. And over 500 enjoyed the Auxiliary’s minstrel, which starred  

Eva Taraschi, Laura Reutter, Mary Sbei, Mary Ciarlone, Josephine Manetta, Mary Cortelessa, 

Geraldine Marino, Theresa Mascherino, Mary Valente, Jane Sciarretta, Mena Williams, Rockine 

Francella, Theresa Capriotti, Jospephine Pizii, Batty Gara, Virginia Muzii, Delia Ippolito  and 

Florence DiLuca,   

¶ Newly elected officers of the Downingtown Sportsmen’s Club were Edward Dunmore, 

president; Yerkes Peoples, vice president; James Summers, secretary; George Aumiller; and 

directors Amos Summers, Michael Mento and Daniel Rothas. 

¶ Lionville Cub Scouts who were promoted to Boy Scout Troop 19 included: Jack 

Stewart, Roberts Peoples, Donnie LaRose, Marvin Jenkins, Larry Stine, Jerry Stinson, Larry 

Reed, Jack Benner and Dennie Ellmore. 

¶ Featured roles in the DHS Senior Class production of “Don’t Blame Me” were played by 

Joseph Streamer, Rose Formica, Leo Ciarlone, Frank Di Pietro, Eleanor Detterline, Ann 

Hutchison, Albert Palmeteer, Charles Rhinier, Pat Patterson, Agnes Pomanto, Joan Lenhardt, 

Mabel Summers, Bob Burns and Louise Bartelmo. 

¶ The homes of Mrs. Edith Thompson and Scott Reifsnyder, at 225 and 227 Mary Street in 

the borough, were gutted by fire. Quick action by Downingtown firefighters probably saved the 

entire block of semidetached, frame homes.    

 



Group Photo of the Week 

 
The DHS Class of 1957 recently held its 60th Reunion. Classmates who attended included, left 

to right: first row,  Janet Bowman Hannum, Vivian Beale Strouth, Ruth Brookover, Mary Jane 

Fenimore, Judy Orr Collier; second row,  Helen Pannebaker Carr, Beverly Laird McCarty, 

Elizabeth Rigg Latshaw, Shirley Woodward Hannum, Marjorie Lawn Gazzola, Susie Norris 

McClure, Jeanne Charles Fox; third row, Warren Reese, Charles Kalemjian, Tom McFadden, 

Clarence Watson Bowman, Robert Butch Hamilton, Joel Gee, Doug Hedrick, Dominic 

Mattioni, Joe Bird, Frank Schweibenz. Attendees not pictured: Bob McClure and Ross Ney. 

 

 

Here’s how YOU can receive a Hist-O-Gram every week  
If you occasionally receive a pass-along copy of our Hist-O-Gram from a subscriber, and you’d 

like to receive a copy of our free Hist-O-Gram directly every week, you can do that by accessing our 

website: www.downingtownareahistoricalsociety.org, and typing your email address into the sign-up 

box on the home page. Also on our website’s home page is access to an archive of every edition of 

the Hist-O-Gram we have published since 2010. 

You also can find on the right side of the home page of our website, 

www.downingtownareahistoricalsociety.org, access to: Hist-O-Gram Archives, which provides 

access to every Hist-O-Gram we have published since 2010. 
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Unique perspectives on Downingtown in the Inquirer  in 1913 

 
 

 



Vintage Ad of the Week 

              

     This Ad was originally published in the May 8, 1931 edition of the Downingtown Archive. 

 

 



It’s Windsor Baptist Church 

 

Dan Lindley is a truly perceptive scholar because he was the first person who correctly identified 

the site in the 1945 photo above as the Windsor Baptist Church in Upper Uwchlan. Windsor 

Baptist was organized by Rev, Josiah Philips in 1833, and the first church was built on Little 

Conestoga Road that year, according to The Upper Uwchlan, A Place Betwixt and Between, 

written by Estelle Cremers and Pamela Shenk, and published in 1999 by the Tri-County Heritage 

Society. The two-story church was reconstructed in 1969. In 1990, the church was rebuilt, with 

an educational wing, including 28 classroom and an elevator, which is now known as the 

Windsor Christian Academy. 

 

 

How to trace your home’s history 
If you’re seeking the history of your residence or other property in Chester County, click on: 

http://spesvox.org/prammer/EBHC/Researching_Historic_Properties_files/ReseachingGuide_De

edAbstract.pdf 

http://spesvox.org/prammer/EBHC/Researching_Historic_Properties_files/ReseachingGuide_DeedAbstract.pdf
http://spesvox.org/prammer/EBHC/Researching_Historic_Properties_files/ReseachingGuide_DeedAbstract.pdf


 

 
Free Ads for Non-Profits 
 

Links for the Library Golf Outing  
Downingtown Library will hold its third annual Links for the Library 18-hole golf outing on Monday, July 31 at 

Whtiford Country Club. The event includes lunch and a dinner reception. All proceeds will go to the Downingtown 

Library. For more info, contact Mary Larsen at: mlars315@gmail.com.     
 

Help Raise the Flag 
The Downingtown-Thorndale Regional Chamber of Commerce, through its Chester County Friends of the Flag 

Committee, is offering a fantastic opportunity to proudly display your patriotism, with the purchase of a Star, with 

your business name or personal name to be displayed on the front window of Dane Decor on East Lancaster Avenue 

in Downingtown through the Fourth of July. Up to 50 stars will be sold at $50 each, benefiting the care 

and maintenance fund for the 120 foot flag pole in Kerr Park, and the purchase of new flags (giant 30x60 American 

Flag flown on holidays and smaller 15x25 flag flown on other days of the year). 

For more info, see: http://dtrcc.com/RaiseTheFlag.html 
 

Summer Jam Series 
The Downingtown Main Street Association’s third annual Summer Jam series at Kerr Park in Downingtown will 

begin on Friday night, June 30. In addition to the music, the jams will include craft and food vendors. For more info, 

see: www.downingtownmainstreet.com/ 
 

East Brandywine Community Park Events 
The Flatland Drive Bluegrass Band, which blends traditional hard-driving bluegrass with modern stylings will play 

at a concert at 6:30PM on Friday, July 14. This band has shared the stage with bluegrass giants such as The Seldom 

Scene, The Lonesome River Band, Dailey and Vincent and The Boxcars. 
 

Community Festival 
St. Joseph’s Catholic Church’s 10th annual Community Festival will be held June 20-24 at 332 Manor Ave., 

Downingtown. Festival hours are 6-10 PM Tuesday thru Thursday and 6-11 PM Friday and Saturday. Fireworks are 

Friday night; rain date: Saturday night. Wristbands for unlimited rides every night are available for $20 per person if 

purchased before June 19 or for $25 each at the event. Live entertainment includes DeLaSalle String Band, Red 

Satins, D-Town School of Rock, 4 Play Band, and Bull Dogs. Bingo and Bake Sale every night. Food service 

always available. 
 

Senior Center programs & activities 
You’ll find information about the programs and activities at the Downingtown Area Senior Center in its monthly 

newsletter at: www.downingtownseniors.org/programs/newsletter/ 
 

Mill at Anselma  
Visitors to The Mill at Anselma, on Rt. 401 (1730 Conestoga Road), ½ mile west of Route. 113 in Chester Springs, 

will hear the rumble of the Colonial-era wooden gears, watch the power of the 16-ft steel water wheel, and feel the 

corn meal as it pours out of the mill stones. The Mill, (ca. 1747) served its local agricultural community for nearly 

300 years and is considered the most complete example of a Colonial-era custom grist mill in the United 

States. Admission to the Mill is $5 for adults, $4 for seniors, and $3 for children ages 4-14. Children under 4 are 

free.  For more information, contact the Mill at 610-827-1906, email info@anselmamill.org, or 

visit www.anselmamill.org. The Mill is open for tours Thursday through Sunday from 10 AM to 4 PM. Admission 

is $5 for adults, $4 for seniors, and $3 for children ages 4-14. Children under 4 are free.  
 

Open Houses in Lionville 
The Uwchlan Township Historical Commission will offer several open house events in the Lionville National 

Historic District on the first Sunday of the month, from April through November, at the John Cadwalader House and 
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the Edith P. Moore School. Both are located on North Village Avenue and are staffed and open from 2 - 4 PM.  

The Cadwalader House is featuring a guessing game to identify post cards featuring special Pennsylvania sites. 

Prizes will be awarded for the most correctly identified photos. The Moore School is the original one room building 

where children can try on clothing replicas of the period and sit at historical desks. Authentic schoolbooks can be 

read and children can ring the school bell used to summon them not to be late. For more info, call 610-280-9522. 
 

Lyme Disease 
The Lyme Disease Association of Southeastern Pennsylvania, an education and support group for patients and 

caregivers who have been affected by Lyme Disease, meets on the third Wednesday of every month at 7 PM at the 

Kennett Friends Meeting House on Route 82 (125 W. Sickle St. Kennett Square). Meetings are free and all are 

welcome. Check www.lymepa.org for directions and program information. 
 

Brochure on DARC classes & activities  
You can gain access to the latest Downingtown Area Recreational Consortium brochure, listing all classes and 

activities, at: www.darc.info/. For more info, call 610-269-9260, or stop by the DARC office (8:30 AM-4:30 PM, 

Monday thru Friday), 114 Bell Tavern Road, Downingtown.  
 

Banquet room for rent 
The Downingtown (Williamson) Masonic Lodge, a non-profit organization located at 210 Manor Ave. has a 

Banquet Room for rent. The area is perfect for parties of up to 80 people and has a full kitchen. Rental fees are 

reasonable. Call 610-269-3555 for more information. 
 

Josephôs People, Downingtown chapter  
An ecumenical support mission to help unemployed or underemployed people. The group is entirely conducted by 

volunteers, and has been at St. Joseph's since 1995. Meets at 7:30 PM on the 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month. All 

are welcome. Visit web page, http://josephspeople.org/our-chapters/downingtown/, or just come to a meeting at St. 

Joseph’s Parish Meeting Room behind the school, 460 Manor Ave., Downingtown. Call 610-873-7117. Leave 

Message. Leader: Cheryl Spaulding, Email: cheryl.spaulding@josephspeople.org. 
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